Quick Reference Sheet for Trackers #2 – October 22, 2004

This is a note for Trackers and others describing problems or issues that have been brought to our attention.  We hope that the suggested solutions will resolve these issues.  We will continue to send “help notes” when you make us aware of the need. 

I.  Effective October 1, 2004, changes in TWIST for tracking customers with the RIO funding source code:
· Discontinue the use of funding source codes 124-RIO/FSE&T ABAWDs and 125-RIO/FSE&T General Population.
· Continue to track ex-offender customers with the funding source code of 123-RIO.

· Continue to refer to HHS, any ex-offender customers who may be eligible for Food Stamps and who want and need Food Stamps.

· When the ex-offender customer begins receiving Food Stamps, begin tracking the customer in both the 123-RIO funding source code and the appropriate funding source code for Food Stamp recipients, either 87-FSE&T ABAWD or 88-FSE&T General Population.  
· There has been an automatic conversion in TWIST to change existing records to meet this new data entry procedure. All open services tracked under funding source codes 124-RIO/FSE&T ABAWDs and 125-RIO/FSE&T General Population have been closed and new services were opened with funding source codes of 123-RIO and either 87-FSE&T ABAWD or 88-FSE&T General Population.   The RIO fund sources have also been removed from the customer selection criteria in TWIST Scheduler.
